
ISLAND OF HOY DEVELOPMENT TRUST 

(IHDT) Co No. 306586 
BOARD MEETING 19TH JANUARY 2010 

GABLE END THEATRE 

 
Meeting started at 8.10pm 

 

PRESENT 

Terry Thompson (Chair) Ian Avis (Treasurer) 
Lindsay Hall (Vice Chair) John Hardcastle 

Dave Melbourne Lee Shields 

Max Collop Tracy Waite (Secretary) 
 

1. APOLOGIES 

Carol Lock John Challenor 
Derick Pearson Kate Flockhart 

Adam Clark Paul Spence 

 
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

Lee proposed 

Dave seconded 

 
3. MATTERS ARISING 

Wind Energy 

Max gave an update that David Knight from BL (who looks at all 
applications before a decision is made to see if they have any weak 

points or need tweaking) recommended dropping the Ranger part of 

our application from the outcomes. This means that we keep the 
Ranger project but it is not an outcome. Max met with WE sub-group 

and Jayne last night and this change has been made; this was agreed 

by the Board. All Orkney BL applicants have been asked to limit there 
outcomes to 3, and reduce grant amount. IHDT have removed the 

employment of a bookkeeper/administrator and to reduce the hours 

of CEO to 10 hours a week for 2.5 years. This reduces our budget by 

£28,199. Jayne has amended our application and business plan to 
show this. If anyone would like to see amendments e-mail me and I will 
forward. 
BL are meeting in February so we could have a decision one way or 
another shortly after. 

Jayne’s contract has finished but she is still working for the Trust on 

an, as and when basis using timesheets, as funding was kept back for 
this, the Board agreed. 

Terry said that company carrying out the anemometry study, who had 

agreed to share data have gone quiet and cannot be reached, Max 
asked if Jayne could chase this up, this was agreed. Tracy said that 

our application to OIC for an anemometry mast has been posted at 

the site. 

Lindsay outlined the Development Officer post, (e-mail sent at the end 
of last week with details) DT should get a draft contract by the end of 



this week which has to be read and signed and returned and then the 

post can be advertised. The Board agreed that this should be done 
ASAP.  

Ian reported that the HE bank account and the VAT are now set up 

and that any payments relating to the wind turbine should be invoiced 
to HE.  

Youth Café 

Lindsay reported that the numbers for YC are good. Tracy said that 

Alison is currently seeking funding for her post from June onwards 
and Amy is applying for funding to take 10 youths to Westray for a 2 

night stay. 

Hoy Hopper 
Still no news of a timetable update. 

Co-Op Bank 

Jayne met with Co-Op Bank and has an application form which needs 
to be filled in, but is not sure of dates.  

Employee’s Checklist 

Carol was not present. 
Orkneywebs 

Dave informed the Board that Christine Willers has said she will not 

charge for this years website update. As agreed at the last meeting the 

£425 remaining will go towards purchasing a lap top for the website 
sub-group to monitor both websites. Dave to liaise with Ian re 

purchase/payment etc  

 
4. WIND ENERGY 

Dealt with under matters arising 

 
5. CORRESPONDENCE 

E-mails 

 Jayne sent an update for the Board, David Knight reply 
(discussed under WE). Jayne is working on the Investing in 

Ideas application. Co-op Bank application, Jayne asked if she 

could apply to VAO small grant scheme for a lap top for the 

CEO, this was agreed, and Tracy will let her know. Insurance 
indemnity details sent to Ian.  

 DTA asking if DT wanted to donate money to the Haiti relief 

fund. 
 Community Land Unit is visiting Orkney next month, does the 

DT want to meet with them, Tracy will reply. 

 VAT confirmation and Certificate of Registration. 
 Peoples postcode Trust offering grants of between £500-£10,000 

Lindsay said Alison may be interested. 

 Details of Development Officer post. 
 

6. A.O.B 

Trust needs to get Grievance and Disciplinary policies, Lindsay will 
ask VAO. 

 



Lindsay asked if the DT could make a rent payment to the Gable End. 

Lee informed the Board that Phillip has finished his work program for 
next year there were no comments from Graemsay, Flotta or Hoy. The 

next steering group is the 6th March. 

 
Board members agreed that Phillip is doing a good job and have been 

passed positive comments from members of the community on his 

work so far. 

 
7. NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday 16th February 8pm at the Gable End.  

 
Meeting closed at 9.25pm. 


